MEMORANDUM

To: CSWD Board Members

From: Daniel E. Keen, Secretary

Date: March 26, 2022

Re: Award of Contract for Sewer Line Replacement on the west side of South Caspar

Drive beginning near the intersection with Headlands Drive and extending south
approximately 140 feet.

This item has been placed on today’s agenda to consider awarding a contract for the replacement
of sewer line on the west side of South Caspar Drive, beginning near the intersection with
Headlands Drive and extending south approximately 140 feet.

This project is a continuation of efforts by the District to replace older asbestos-concrete sewer
lines with PVC line, particularly in areas where water intrusion is evident due to damaged pipes.
A significant source of this damage is roots from trees which are located over or very near the
existing pipes. The proposed project would include removal of brush and tree roots (and trees, if
necessary) in order to install new pipeline in the existing easement, connection of two laterals,
and installation of a gate valve and cleanout.

A bid for the work (attached) was obtained from Akeff Construction Services, Inc. in the amount
of $19,715. Akeff has previously performed work for the District in 2021 and 2020, and the District
found the work to be very satisfactory.

Recommended Action: Award a contract to Akeff Construction Services.
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